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Parish of Arne 

NOTES OF  THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING  OF ARNE  

held in Stoborough Village Hall, West Lane, Stoborough

on Thursday,  the 17th May 2012 at 7.00 pm
Present:
Mrs B Kenward

(outgoing Chairman for Arne Parish Council)



Caroline Macleod, Vivienne Ward, Trevor Heritage and Michael Frenchman



District Councillor N Cake



County Councillor M Lovell



Members of the public 
Mrs B Kenward advised this meeting was not a parish council meeting but one for the Parish of Arne and therefore if anyone from the floor wanted to chair the meeting, they were welcome to do so.  As there were no volunteers, Mrs Kenward took the Chair.
As Stuart Knott and Chris Cleaves of Imerys Minerals Limited were present, the Chairman decided to change the agenda and bring this item forward.

3.
Stuart Knott advised the water management at the ball clay quarries was extremely important; they went through the following process: 

· Identify and monitor local ground water regime to see if it is perched (confined) or unconfined; this would be carried out over a long period of time.
· Monitor during the excavation of ball clay and into the future to see if it has changed.

· Monitor ground water and surface run off from the quarry, it was important not to de-water the area.

· Clean the water and dispatch into the local streams.

It was necessary to check the porosity of the clay, look at the geological factors and soil type.  They need to drill bore holes and install piezometers for a hydrological study over a long period of time; this could take years before going to the planning stage as they need to monitor the effects of the seasons, tidal impact and storm forced changes.

Doreys Quarry in Holme Lane – there are Ramsar sites, SPA/SAC/SSSI designations, the BP oil pipeline runs through it as does the Wareham to Swanage railway branch line.

Povington – there are Ramsar sites, SPA/SAC/SSSI areas.

Water is important to all of these sites and must be maintained to prevent subsidence, drought etc.

A study showed how to identify a gradual draw down of regional water table, the permeability of layers and finishing with a lake filling with ground water to retain levels.  The company tries to intercept the water before it gets into the quarry with tee drains and French drains, gullies and pipes, to take the water away and keep clean.  They use a number of settlement areas or lagoons so that the first or primary is for coarse sediment, going to the next for finer sediment and by using alum sulphate with clay to help flocculation they make the fine sediment stick together and drop to the bottom of the lagoon.  Water is pumped through the lagoons slowly so that the sediment settles over about 10 days.  The aim is not to have a detrimental effect on the environment or services through the release of sediment in water.  Imerys and the Environment Agency monitor all of the time.  Lagoons are cleaned out regularly and sediment is taken to land storage area ready to backfill into the quarry when mining is finished.  The topic of fracking was raised but Imerys would not be using this technique. (NB Fracking is a technique that involves the injection of millions of litres of water underground at very high pressure in order to create fractures in the underlying rock formations to extract gas, oil, minerals below the surface.)
Ball Clay demand and supply: Chris Cleaves advised the traditional market is Spain for tiles but there has been a drop in the demand recently.  The other market is the electric porcelain market and the material goes to India and China; this market is very robust at the moment.  The quarries at Doreys and in South Devon produce clay for sanitary ware, Doreys and Povington quarries and in South Devon supply the electric porcelain market with blending being carried out at Furzebrook and South Devon.  Sanitary ware is made in North Africa and the Middle East.  Dorset quarries supply clay for Wedgwood via Field on Mills.   Doreys Quarry will be producing ball clay for another 4½ years and after that Imerys will look at extending the site whilst exploring new areas.  There are few that will yield the fine ball clay needed.

Chairman thanked Stuart Knott and Chris Cleaves for giving the presentation and their time.

1.
The Chairman read out the annual report from the Parish Council, see attached.  She then thanked all the parish councillors for their support and hard work during the last year.
2.
The Chairman asked if there were any other reports to be made:
Stoborough Meadow Residents’ Association
Mr S Widmer advised the Residents’ Association was pleased that the Hayricks Track was slowly coming to fruition and the youngsters keen to use it.  He asked if the Parish Council had found out about the ownership of the triangle of land opposite the Hayricks entrance and the Chairman advised she had spoken to the owner of the camper vans and found he was legally entitled to carry on for 28 days unless the landowner objects.  This would be monitored.  Clerk advised they were sure the land belonged to the Scott Estates but were not prepared to spend a lot of money on establishing this fact.
Ridge Residents’ Association
Mr M Frenchman advised there was nothing to report.

Stoborough Village Hall Committee
Mr T Heritage advised there would be a meeting in 2 weeks time; the hall is not functioning as well as it could be but the Committee hopes to improve the service over time.  They now had a cleaner and Mrs Burgess was acting as key holder for the time being.

Stoborough Green
Mr P Love reported that Mrs C Macleod and he had walked with Synergy Housing representatives around the estate.  A hedge needed to be cut back and the Clerk is notifying Natural England about this.  Dorset County Council will need to clear the drains of leaves to prevent flooding.  The hedge on the main road definitely belongs to Synergy Housing and they will be cutting this back.  A new litter bin will be located at the entrance whilst the existing dog bin will be moved to the entrance of Scott Close.  The Clerk had an email from a resident asking for one in the Close by the farm gate and she is getting funds for a new bin.

Financial Report
Clerk read out a report based on where money had been spent and the role of the commuted sum at Stoborough Meadow.

4.
Chairman then opened the meeting to the floor and invited those present to address the meeting.

1.   Dog bin on the corner of Sunnyside and Arne Road is blocking the view for those pulling out of Sunnyside.  Agreed the bin should be moved back a foot.
2.   Lay bys in Arne Road and New Road have edges that could cause damage to vehicles when they pull in and also have pot holes.  Mr T Heritage advised the service from Highways was going to deteriorate due to lack of staff and funding.  The Parish Council has an annual site visit with the Highways officer and will guide him to these problems but as it is likely to be an expensive job, they may not wish to do anything.  Councillor M Lovell offered to attend the site visit to help.  Mr J Dunn asked if Highways officers will come out if asked and Chairman advised that Arne Parish Council had a very good relationship with Highways in the past.
3.   Mr J Dunn thanked the Chairman and Clerk for very comprehensive reports on the actions and expenditure of the Parish Council.

4.   There was concern the Stoborough Village Hall was unaccountable as there are only 2 trustees when 6 are shown on the Charities web site.  The rent is increasing, no cleaning appears to be done and users are having to collect the keys.  The question was whether new trustees would be appointed.  Mr T Heritage said this matter was outside the scope of this meeting but there are 3 trustees at present.  Like all Committees, there is a difficulty to get people to join but there is a right for all hall users to have a representative on the Committee.  The Chairman emphasised that the Parish Council has nothing to do with the Village Hall but has a representative in Mr Heritage to report back.

5.   Mr P Love asked Mr M Frenchman why he had expressed concern at the idea of a concrete track at The Hayricks and Mr Frenchman stated the material is not liked in play areas due to sharp edges.
6.   Mr P Love asked if school staff and parents are still using the village hall car park and Mr Heritage confirmed they did but it was not by invitation by the Hall Committee.  Chairman advised there was concern that having lost the headmaster, the present headmistress is only temporary and therefore does not know about parking problems.  The Diocese had stated the school was unhappy that Arne Parish Council had objected to their plans to extend the First School but this was done on the basis of lack of car parking facilities.

There being no other items to be discussed, the meeting closed at 7.30 pm

.............................................................

Chairman   
17.05.2012

